Lyth Hill Advisory Group
Meeting held at Bayston Hill Memorial Hall on Tuesday 22nd November, 2016
Present: Ted Clarke (chair and Shropshire Council); Ed Andrews (Shropshire Council – Parks and Countryside Officer); Jan Whittall (Bayston Hill PC); Chris Rigby (Longden PC); David Morgan (LHRA); Rod Bacon (LHRA); Mike Whittall (Longden PC)

1. Minutes – the Group confirmed the report of the site meeting held on 28th June 2016.

2. Matters Arising:
               Site Management issues

Equipment – Hi-viz vests, digging tools and brushcutter had now been acquired, stored at David Morgan’s property.

Toposcope Panels –replacement of the existing panels was seen as the only option. LHRA would make a financial contribution. Prices were still being sought.

Mobile Phone Company – now established that the tree work required was not on SC land.

Track drainage – some work had been done by a resident but more could be done by Probation Service.

Vegetation around Tree Saplings – strimming still to be done but most saplings winning through.

Grassland Area (east) – yellow rattle seed gathered from Severn Valley CP had been spread. It is a parasitic species and should aid biodiversity of the grassland.  Both this area and the west meadow had previously been mowed. No livestock grazing had taken place.
Hogweed – although action had been taken, it would be necessary to keep a close eye on the situation next season.
Path Strimming – Probation Service should be advised not to strim what was becoming a short path from the viewpoint o the foot of the hill as it was not suitable as a regular path.

Boardwalk – replacement boards had been attended to. An annual spray of vegetation was needed. Steps and /or sleeper bridge needed at the end of the boardwalk – a task for a working party.

Gate at foot of Hill – agreement had been reached to install a kissing gate (preferably wooden) next to the metal field gate, allowing the field gate to be locked.

Hill Signage – any additional signage needed should be added to the existing main sign, plus smaller signs for gates at appropriate places.

Spring Coppice – fencing needed fixing. Also agreed that variegated yellow archangel (an invasive species) should be sprayed with glyphosate.

Bracken mowing adjoining main path – done.

3. Land farmed at far western end – the lease to Ian Galliers had been renewed in 2015. Mark Blount was checking when changes could be introduced.  This damp land had considerable potential and could act as a catalyst for a CSS funding application.
4. Future Funding of Countryside Parks  - SC has prepared a business plan and remains in discussion with appropriate parish councils. Discussion at the meeting between Councillor representatives suggested that there were still issues to be resolved.  Income sources besides parish councils are being explored by SC.

5. ‘Deer’ Field adjoining Spring Coppice – EA had been in discussion with Glyn Passant (owner) about the very wet part of the field where there is an exit from Spring Coppice.  Although the drainage ditch by the gate was very unlikely to be a contributory factor, SC would nevertheless ensure the pipe work was not blocked. 
6. Next Meeting – Tuesday 7th March 2017 at 7.30pm , Bayston Hill Memorial Hall

This concluded the business.
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